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As I write this, it’s the first day of the school holidays and somehow we have a Victorian side in the Grand Final – it should have been Essendon though!!!





Once again, in term three 1st Deer Park has been a busy little Unit covering quite a lot of territory from Baw Baw (Snow Weekend) to Warrnambool (Whale Watching Weekend) and places in between.  There was also the rekindling of the District meetings allowing Unit members the opportunity to submit any proposals they may have and, of course, Natalie’s Queen’s Scout.  Natalie is the first ever female Queen’s Scout in 1st Deer Park’s 40+ year history.





The end of the term saw most of the Unit helping out at the Royal Melbourne Show.  I know for a fact that our name was mentioned at a Branch (State) level when it came to suggesting Venturer Units which may be interested in representing the public face of Scouting.  Lets just hope we can keep up the good service.





It was also a tiring term with all Unit members, including myself, running out of steam towards the end.  I hope we all have a restful term break ready for the run to the end of the year.





So that you can keep the calendar up to date, the following activities are happening during the holidays or early in term 4.





Friday 27th September


There are two things on this day.  The first one is supposed to be a Venture2003 Car Wash at McDonald’s for those Venturers going to Canberra in January.  As most (if not all) concerned will be away hiking I guess this is off.  If anyone wants to reschedule this, can they let me know.





Chris Tolley and Michael O’Dea (Oddie) are holding a joint Queen’s Scout Presentation on this night.  It’s being held at 1st Sunshine’s hall in Nixon Street, Sunshine commencing at 7.30pm.  I’ll see everyone there if I make it in time.





Saturday 28th September


Chris Bull’s Queen’s Scout presentation.  This one is at 1st North Sunshine’s hall, Phoenix Street, North Sunshine commencing at 7.00pm.  Chris has been a friend of the Unit for some time joining us on many activities.  I encourage you to encourage your Venturer to support Chris in celebrating his achievement.





Were you wondering why there are so many Q.S. presentations happening at the moment?  It is not only because all these Venturers are turning / have turned 18, but also because of the big presentation by the Governor of Victoria to all Queen’s Scouts.  This takes place on Saturday 5th October and these Venturers all need their Q.S. badges on their uniforms when being presented to the Governor. 





�





Saturday 28th and Sunday 29th September


This is the weekend for the working bee at Blackwood for those doing their Environment Award.





It looks like a busy weekend.





Tuesday 1st October


Kieran’s mum has arranged for the Venture2003 people to wash all the company and staff cars at Fallshaws in Ayton St, Sunshine.  We’ll meet at Fallshaws at 10.00am.  Bring you’re energy and washing arms as there are a few cars to get through.








Saturday 9th and Sunday 10th November





�





Yet another one of those compulsory courses.  These dates are for a Unit Management Course run by Eastern Region and to be held at Nyora.  The Saturday is the day of the Group’s Shopping Tour so transport issues will need to be addressed closer to the time.  We are looking at this course because a few of the closer courses have been cancelled and time is running out for a few of the Unit.  An application form is attached.





There will be many, many more activities during 4th term ensuring the year finishes very quickly.  Keep asking your Venturer what’s happening next and keep the calendar handy.





Until next time.











Steve


9367-1887 (H)


9364-0200 (W)




















Saturday 5th and Sunday 6th October





�





There is an Initiative Course at Broadford over this weekend.  Daniel has all the details.  Attendance at an Initiative Course is a compulsory part of the Queen’s Scout award.  If your Venturer needs to attend an Initiative course they might consider this one.  If they are unable to attend due to the short notice, there will be other courses next year.





Sunday 6th October


“The Sinking Of The Fleet”.  That’s the name given by Region to the day all water craft in Hoadley Region can be tested for seaworthiness.  The day will be held at Cherry Lake, Altona.  We will be getting (at least) 4 of our canoes tested on the day but I need help getting them off and on the trailer.  I am also looking for guinea pigs to be ‘sunk’ with the canoes.  If your Venturer is available from 9.00am to just before lunch on the day, can you please get them to contact me.





Sunday 13th October


Bathurst Sunday and we’re going canoeing - I must be nuts.  We are going canoeing in one of two places – either down the Yarra, or for something a bit different we might even try the bay (depends on the weather).  More details on the is on our first night back.





Monday 14th October


Arundel Rover Crew (Keilor) have asked if they can come to a Unit meeting on this night.  There has been talk for a long time about the need for Rovers to make themselves known to our Venturers and I hope this will be the first of many shared meetings.





Saturday 26th and Sunday 27th October





�





Sunbury is running a 2 day First Aid course which meets all the requirements of the Queen’s Scout First Aid award and the Scout Association’s First Aid certificate.  This award is another must for Venturers heading towards their Queen’s Scout.  Applications should be available soon.








